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 ISSUE No.3 - SUMMER TERM 2017  
  NEWSLETTER DATE -  25th May 2017  
NUTFIELD CHURCH (C OF E) PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
Indeed, we have all received grace after grace from His fullness,
John 1 1:16


Outdoor Learning Week 
We have been having a lovely outdoor learning week. It has been nice to see so many children whizzing about in the grounds having a lovely time. Our Eco team have been busy organising our litter pick around the village and for the younger children within the school’s grounds. There have also been Art lessons going on where children from each class have made recyclable Art instillations. The Eco team are judging the entries this week! Maths lessons have been held outside this week and we have used our Outdoor Orienteering course with every class! A special focus in lessons has been road safety which has been a priority issue in our school and village community. Thank you to our parent visitors who helped make our week such a success.  Well done to teachers and teaching assistants who have contributed to all the organising! A particular thank you to Mr Atterbury who has helped plan some of our Outdoor learning week and has led the Eco Team this year. We are delighted to share his news, as he is going on to train as a teacher soon. He will be leaving us in June to start his teacher training. Congratulations Mr Atterbury! 
Road Safety/Headteacher’s Half Term Homework
We are looking in to ways that we as a school can contribute to the safety and well-being of the children. I feel that it is important to make sure that we are doing everything we can to keep our children safe on the roads.  As part of that during outdoor learning week the children had sessions where they talked about keeping safe on the roads. They learnt about road hazards, what to look out for, how to be seen, how to ‘Stop, Look and Listen’ and much more! This half term in place of my usual values homework I would ask that you take some time with your child to talk through one or more of the Home Link Sheets. These sheets will give you the chance to speak to your child about keeping safe on the roads. 
You can find these sheets in the community section of our website under Road Safety Information or use the link below. http://nutfieldprimary.co.uk/road-safety-information/  They will also be distributed by teachers in the childrens’ book bags.
RE Week 
As you know, RE is one of our ‘Core’ subjects. We were fortunate enough to welcome Sparkfish, once again to school for our RE Week. There were in school last week working with our children. Many of them used this time to think very deeply indeed! I asked some children in faith team to ask children what their feelings were and here are some of the quotes. Thank you to the team who helped us get down to some ‘deeper thinking’. For more information about Sparkfish follow this link http://www.sparkfish.org.uk/
Southwark Cathedral 
Thank you to our Year 4 class who took the monies collected for our Lent Appeal to Southwark Cathedral. They travelled by train from Nutfield to London Bridge. The service was an opportunity for schools across the Diocese to have a special service to remember all the charities the Lent Appeal contributed towards. Photographs of their visit are up on the school’s website. The children were wonderfully behaved and received a special mention from a member of the London Transport Team who said they were ‘one of the best school groups’ he had seen. Well done everyone. We rewarded them with a very special extra playtime!
Year 3 & 4 visit to the Natural History Museum 
Years 3 and 4 went to the Natural History Museum last week, to experience the Earthquakes and Volcanoes exhibition and workshop. They travelled with their teacher and lots of parent volunteers on the train from Nutfield to London Victoria and the tube to South Kensington. The children really enjoyed the workshop. They became mini scientists and together were awarded their Natural History Museum Diploma in Earthquakes and Volcanoes. Both classes also enjoyed looking round the museum; especially experiencing the Earthquake Simulator and the interactive activities. All of the children behaved beautifully and had a lovely day! Their good behaviour was mentioned by a member of the public and they were rewarded with a special ‘Ambassadors’ playtime’. Well done everyone!
Greenwich observatory
Our Year 5 children enjoyed their visit to the Greenwich observatory as an introduction to their forthcoming Science unit 'Earth and Space'. Whilst there they visited the Planetarium for a talk on our solar system and beyond; stood on the Greenwich Meridian Line and took part in an 'Earth, Sun and Moon' workshop. Just like our Year 3 and 4’s the day before, a member of the public commented on their excellent behaviour. We were so pleased with them that we gave them an ‘Ambassadors’ playtime’ too!

Parent Questionnaires Thank you 

The Parent questionnaires have been very useful thank you all so much for your feedback. We have shared them with the staff and we will be setting up some key actions from your comments. 
Parent Volunteers

Thank you so much to the many parent volunteers who have accompanied our visits over the past week, contributed to our Outdoor Learning Week and continued to work with Mrs Cordey planning our volunteers’ rota for the library. If you attended the parents’ volunteer library meeting and haven’t yet responded to the Doodle Poll please do as Mrs Cordey is keen to put a timetable together soon. 
Letters/Trip payments

To save you time queuing at the office, please put any letters/trip payments etc in the letter box at the front of the school (under the school office window) in a sealed named envelope.  This box is securely locked and can only be accessed from inside the school office.
School Meals 

For those children who have full time school meals the payment due for the 1st half of the summer term is £61.60.  If you have not yet made your payment please forward to the school office in a named, sealed envelope and return to school ASAP.  Cheques should be made payable to Surrey County Council.  If you would like to pay online please contact the school office for details.

INSET Day 

Don’t forget our INSET day is on Monday 5th June and so no children will be in school on that day. School restarts on Tuesday 6th June. 

I hope you all have a happy half term! 

Yours sincerely
Imogen Woods
Headteacher
DIARY DATES  

	DATE    
  
     
	EVENT   

	Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June
	HALF TERM

	Monday 5th June
	INSET DAY

	Tuesday 6th June
	Year R – Heights & Weights

	Friday 9th June
	Year R – PTFA Cake sale (3.15 pm)

	Monday 12th June
	Group Photos and Year 6 Leavers’ Photos

	Wednesday 14th June
	Year 6 Leavers’ Service at Southwark Cathedral

	Thursday 15th June
	Yr 3 – Residential meeting for next year (Yr 4 – Beaulieu) 3.30 – 4.30 pm

	Thursday 15th June
	Yr 5 – Residential meeting for next year (Yr 6 – High Ashurst) 3.30 – 4.30 pm

	Saturday 17th June
	PTFA Summer Fair 12.00pm – 3.15pm 

	Wednesday 21st June  
	Year 1 Collective Worship (9.00am) parents welcome

	Wednesday 21st June  
	Yr 4 - Residential meeting for next year (Yr 5 - Hindleap Warren) 3.30 – 4.30 pm

	Thursday 29th June
	Sports Day  (11.45 am – 12.45 pm picnic on the field with children

Sports Day starts at 1.15 pm – Gates open 11.45 – 12 noon)

	Friday 30th June 
	New Reception Parents’ Meeting – Welcome to Foundation Stage (September 2017) – 2pm

	w/c 3rd July
	LAST WEEK OF AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

	Tuesday 4th July
	Year 6 – Transition to Secondary School

	Wednesday 5th July
	Year R Collective Worship (9.00am) parents welcome

	Thursday 6th July
	Reserve Sports Day 

	Friday 7th July
	New Reception Parents’ Meeting – Welcome to the School (September 2017 )2pm

	Tuesday 11th July
	Yr 6 – Sparkfish visit – Secondary school induction

	Tuesday 11th July
	Key Stage 2 – Production – 6pm

	Wednesday 12th July
	Key Stage 2 – Production – 6pm

	Thursday 14th July
	Open Evening – 3.15pm

	Monday 17th July 2017
	Year Six pilgrimage 

	Monday 17th July 2017
	Year 6 Leavers’ Party

	Tuesday 18th July 2017 
	Leavers’ Service at Christ Church  (Y6 parents welcome) 9.30am – 10.30am 

	Wednesday 19th 2017
	Music Concert 6pm – 7pm/7.30pm 

	Friday 21st July
	INSET DAY

	4th & 5th September 2017
	INSET DAYS

	4th & 5th January 2018
	INSET DAYS

	23rd July 2018
	INSET DAY

	10th September 
	Education Sunday (all welcome to Christ Church) 10am 


